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STATEMENT FOR THE PRESS 

For release in morning newspapers of 
Wednesday, September 2k, September 23, 

In connection with the action taken today by the Board of Governors 

of the Federal Reserve System to increase reserve requirements, the Secretary 

of the Treasury and the Chairman of the Board issued the following statement 

in which the Board of Governors concurs: 

"The Treasury and the Board of Governors will continue to watch 

the economic situation and to cooperate with other agencies of the Govern-

ment in their efforts, through priorities, allocations, price regulation, 

and otherwise, to fight inflation. Recommendations on the question of what 

additional powers, if any, over bank reserves the Board should have during 

the present emergency and what form these powers should take will be made 

whenever the Treasury and the Board, after further consultation, determine 

that such action is necessary to help in combating inflationary develop-

ments •tf 
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